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Activity Overview

Date Group Activity Time

19 and 20-12 A - 8 Make Christmas

crafts

22-12 A - 8 Children free at

12.00

17.00 Christmas

dinner

12.00 Children free,

daycare open

17.00 Christmas

dinner

23-12 A - 8 Children free at

12.00

12.00 school closed,

daycare open from

12.00 - 16.30

25 en 26-12 Christmas and boxing

day

26-12 until 06-01 A - 8 Christmas holidays School closed,

daycare open except

on 26/12

01-01 New Years Day

11-01 A - 8 Lice check

11-01 Coffee morning 8.30-9.30

RH 919

13-01 Newsletter 7

16 until 27-01 3 - 8 Cito weeks

23-01 5 - 8 Reading Competition

25-01 A - 8 Study day School closed,

daycare also closed

mailto:directie@eglantierdelft.nl


Children who left daycare/ school

Name Group

Helar gr. C

Heeft u ons al gevonden op Instagram

(ikc.de.eglantier.delft)?

Of bent u vrienden met ons op Facebook (IKC De

Eglantier Voorhof)?

We posten wekelijks weetjes over school, bijzondere gebeurtenissen of leuke

feitjes.

Notifications

Daycare

Christmas celebration preschool

On Thursday, 22nd of December, we will celebrate

Christmas at the preschool. All preschool children

are invited. An application form can be found in the

hallway. We will make it a cosy morning.

Christmas lunch at the daycare

On Tuesday 20 December, the daycare centre staff

will serve a delicious Christmas lunch for the

children. They will end the day with a fun Christmas

activity.

Farewell to Fransisca

The internship period of our intern Fransisca has unfortunately come

to an end. Her last day will be on Friday 23 December. The children

and staff will miss you very much. Good luck in the future.



Parents' committee

On Tuesday 6 December, the last meeting of the Parents' Committee (OC)

Kinderopvang Morgen for the year 2022 took place. We decided to give you a

brief update on some of the issues discussed after each meeting:

- We met with the Participation Council (MR). There are many common

interfaces. It was decided to meet semi-annually;

- Planning for the 2022-2023 school year will be discussed with all staff during

the study day on Wednesday 25 January 2023. Based on the outcomes, the

planning will be adjusted and finalised;

- Our comments on the vision document were discussed. The vision document

describes how the cooperation between Kinderopvang Morgen and Stichting

Librijn Openbaar Onderwijs will be shaped;

- The staffing in the groups looks pretty good considering the circumstances;

- It has been a while since the OC organised a coffee moment or theme evening.

It was decided to link up with the moments and evenings organised by the MR.

We will share the dates with you via Connect;

- Wednesday 25 January 2023 will be an IKC-wide study day. All groups will

therefore be closed then. A reminder will be sent to parents soon;

- On Tuesday 13 December 2022, a photographer came over to shoot new

footage for Kinderopvang Morgen's website and social media channels. Parents

have been informed of this and have been asked to fill in a consent form.

Do you have any questions or comments? Please email

oceglantier@kinderopvangmorgen.nl.

Parent committee Kinderopvang Morgen (Brigitte, Renske and Rukiye).



Education

Christmas activities

On Monday 19 and Tuesday 20 December, we will

make Christmas decorations with all groups. Your

child may bring decorations for this; if you bring

lots of items, your child may be able to share them

with a classmate. Of course, we will also provide

decorations ourselves. Do you have beautiful

Christmas greenery in your garden and would you

like to donate some branches to school? We would

be delighted!

On Monday 19 December, all children will bring a bag

containing a plate, cup, fork, knife and spoon. Please mark

the bag as well as the crockery and cutlery with your

childs name. They will need this on Thursday 22

December for the Christmas dinner at school.

On Thursday 22 December, all

children are free at noon! They

will then return to school at

17.00 for the Christmas dinner.

We are also asking everyone to

make something tasty for this

Christmas dinner so that we can

make a festive Christmas

buffet in the group. For this,

the teacher will send a sign-up

list through SchouderCom in

which you can sign up with what

you are making.

Please mention what the

ingredients are when preparing

the dishes, because of allergies and diets.

For the children of buildings RH 917 and RH 919 the Christmas dinner is

finished at 18.30, parents have to pick up their child at RH 917 and RH 919. For

the children of the IB-building the dinner is also finished at 18.30.

Everyone (parents and children) will go to the square of the IB building. There,

at 18.45, we will have a festive closing with all children and parents/guardians.

At 19.00, all children go home.

On Friday 23 December, the children attend school until

12.00. The school will be closed in the afternoon. The

daycare centre will be open. The Christmas holidays begin!



Invitation to parent(s)/carer(s)

For the past 2 years, we have missed welcoming parents into the school.We have

had to hold or celebrate activities without you.

We want this to change again.

We invite you to come together during the

Christmas dinner and meet other parents in the

schoolyard of building IB.

We will provide snacks and drinks, not to

mention music.

We hope to see you there!

Volunteer wanted

Last year, we started a new programme at school: Bouw! tutor reading. This is a

computer programme, where children practice learning to read extra with a

tutor in order to avoid difficulties.

We were able to find some volunteers to work on the programme with the

children at school last year. We are very happy with this. Once a week, they

come and practise one morning, which shows clear growth in the children's

reading level. Now we would like to add another volunteer to our team. Would you

like to read with some children at school one morning a week and do you speak

Dutch well enough, please send a message via Schoudercom to Daniëlle Kunz.

Thanks in advance!



At our school, we are further developing the libraries. The library on Roland

Holstlaan will undergo a major metamorphosis in January.

So that the children and teachers can again use new books, but also to have a

nice reading environment.

For this, as well as for the IB building, we are looking for parents who can help

us lend the books. Are you interested or would you like to know more about what

it entails? Please send a message to Miss Kirsty in schoudercom.

Social skills training

A social skills training course will start after the

Christmas holidays, organised by Doel Prevention of GGZ

Delfland. The training is aimed at children aged 8 to 12

and there are still some spots available.

Start: Tuesday 17 January 2023 (7 meetings)

Time: 15.30 to 17.00

Where: Buurthuis Het Voorhof, Herman Gorterhof 165

in Delft

Cost: Free

If you would like to register your child, please send a message via shouldercom

to Daniëlle Kunz, internal supervisor.

You will then receive a form with which you can register your child.

Coffee morning

Another coffee morning was held on

Wednesday, 7th of December. Over a cup of

coffee, we discussed discussion topics that

are on the minds of parents.

We plan to discuss these issues during coffee

mornings in 2023.

Parents expressed interest in the issues:

How do I help my child read? How do I help

my child if he or she has lice? What does a

parent council and a participation council do?

How can I ask for help from school or outside agencies, if I have a help request

about my child? How can we learn more about each other's culture and religion?

Thank you very much for thinking along with us.

As a result of the topic brainstorming, we have invited Ms Danielle to the next

coffee morning on Wednesday, 11th of January, from 8.30 to 9.30.

Miss Danielle is the internal supervisor of our school. During the next coffee

morning, she will present what responsibilities she has in our IKC and talk with

parents. She will explain how, when parents, teachers and/or the child have a

request for help, she works to find a suitable solution together.



We also hope to see you again on the 11th of January at the RH building.




